Senate ad hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity

Minutes for January 24, 2007 meeting
I.  Attending:  Patricia Beeson; Shannon Black; Bambi Brewer; Sherry Brown; Lisa Brush; Michele Colvard; Lynne Conner; B. Jean Ferketish; Irene Hanson Frieze; Nancy Glazener; Amanda Godley; Susan Hansen; Janine Janosky; Maggie Kimmel; Randi Koeske; Kacey Marra; Emily McEwan-Fujita; William Saunders; Amanda Thein.

II.  Introductions.   

· Those attending introduced themselves briefly.    

· Irene distributed a list of other women’s groups at Pitt that are presently active as well as groups that are no longer functioning.    As she pointed out, the Senate has sponsored a Plenary on women’s issues in 2004, and the planning committee for this Plenary, as well as an ad hoc Committee for the Support and Advancement of Women at Pitt from 2004 to 2006.   Our current President, John Baker, originally proposed the establishment of our ad hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity.    Irene Frieze was appointed as chair of this ad hoc Committee.

· A website will be set up for posting materials for the committee.

III.  Mission statement for the ad hoc committee.  The following mission statement was unanimously approved by those attending:

1. Goals for this ad hoc Committee include:

a.  To provide an on-going forum for the discussion of concerns relating to gender equity on campus for faculty, staff and students.

b.  To develop concrete recommendations for ways to enhance gender equity.

2. The Committee is open to all members of the University community.

3. Each year, the Committee will select up to 3 projects to work on.    Subcommittees will be formed to work on each of these projects.   Each subcommittee will be asked to report to the whole ad hoc committee at least once a semester.

4. The Committee will work closely with the administration and PACWC and other Senate committees in developing its recommendations.  Administrative liaisons will be sought to meet regularly with the Committee.

5. The Committee will regularly report on its activities to the Senate or Faculty Assembly.   

IV.  Discussion of Projects for 2007.   Irene reported that she had been talking to various people about possible projects for the committee.    Ideas included the following:

1. Enhancement of child care facilities available for faculty, staff and students.    This was of strong interest to those at the meeting and 5 people voted for it as the project they saw as most important.    Associate Provost, Patty Beeson, has been working on this and said earlier that she would be happy to meet with a subcommittee to help finalize recommendations. 

2. Determination of the specific employment needs of spouses and partners hired for faculty positions and recommendations for programs to meet those needs.   Randi Koeske reported that this issue arose a few years ago in PACWC as a factor leading to women leaving Pitt because of not finding jobs for their partners.   It is also a factor in hiring.   It was suggested that we might be able to outsource this to an outside firm as is now done at UPMC.   Two people voted for this as the most important project.

3. Determination of the needs for staff for enhanced career planning and mentoring programs and recommendations for programs to meet those needs.  There has been strong interest from many individuals about this issue, dating from the original 2004 Senate Plenary.    Irene has met with senior staff in Human Resources who are interested in working with us on this project.   Three people voted for this as the most important project.
4. Determination of whether greater gender equity is needed in staff salaries.   This issue was raised by several individuals.    Irene discussed this with the Office of Human Resources and they agreed that Pitt should investigate this issue.  They are now working on this study.   Irene asked if they would be willing to come to a meeting of the ad hoc Committee to discuss their results.   It was decided that since Human Resources is already working on this, we would not form a subcommittee on this issue.   However, Susan Hansen mentioned that she has been involved in a study showing that there is a high level of gender disparity in salaries in the Pittsburgh region generally.    For more information on that study, see http://www.ucsur.pitt.edu/documents/Dec2006PEQ.pdf .
5. Determination of the needs for university sponsored programs to assist faculty and staff with elder care and care of family members with special medical needs.   Although no one voted for this as our first priority, we discussed thinking about this for next year.     We might also want to expand this to include family care for people with disabilities and for programs for faculty and staff with disabilities.
6. Determination of whether non-tenure stream faculty have additional needs that are not being met.   This is a long-standing issue that overlaps with concerns of part-time faculty.     The Senate Educational Policies Committee has formed a subcommittee chaired by Lisa Brush to look into part-time faculty concerns.     Most people felt we should wait and work on non-tenure stream issues after Lisa’s committee makes it recommendations, if we feel there are still issues to be addressed.    One person did vote for us to work on this this year.
7. Determination of how to get more women into senior administrative positions.  This issue was raised at the meeting and many agreed it was an important issue, although people were not sure how to address it.     Two people voted for this as a priority for this year.
8. Determination of needs of women in part-time faculty positions.  Although no one voted for us to take this up, it was listed as an issue we may want to consider in the future.
V.  Selection of Projects for 2007.   

· The most selected topics for us to work on in 2007 were child care and staff mentoring.   The other two issues that received the most votes were employment of faculty partners and women in leadership.    
· Rather than make a final decision at the meeting, we decided to send the list out to everyone on the mailing list and ask for votes from everyone.   Part of the final decision will be based on how many people are willing to work on the different projects this year.
VI.  Future meeting times.   We agreed to hold the next meeting of the whole committee in late March.    Subcommittees will be asked to meet in February and March and to report at the late March meeting.

……………………………

Minutes submitted by Irene Frieze.   January 25, 2007 draft.

